

Cup Committee Meeting

Thursday, 10/11/2018 12:00 PM

ASA office or Conf #:877-216-1555 pass: 694617

Attendees:

| Committee Members | | | Guests |
|--------------------|-------------------|------------------|------------------|
| George Okallo | Joanna McClean | Garrett Cleverly | Janelle Castillo |
| | David Belfort (p) | Derek Yen | Polly R (p) |
| | Neil Graham (a) | Stacey Drinon | Mike V (A) |
| | Pat Dunham (p) | Michelle G | |
| Roberto Garcia (A) | Chris B (p) | Todd Sergei | |
| (A)=Absent | (p) = Phone | E = Excused | |

Agenda:

- F/up action item: Reach 11 is the finals location
- F/up action item: Tucson Kino field request submitted but waiting on confirmation. 9v9 location at Reach 11 only
- F/up action item: Any feedback on check in process at office?
- Field Marshall plan?
- U19 Play Dates
- Conflict with Dallas Cup Dates
- Distribute Rules – Review due by next meeting
- Discuss Weekday play or current format of play dates
 - Back to Back?

Discussion:

Deferred Action items:

- Derek/Todd create parent/coach/club education piece on behavior prior to cup similar to the bond/refund process like at Regionals
- Derek create pass at check in for video permission. 1 max per team. Required location for person.
- Derek will create standardized document for site marshal procedures including location of seating, etc. Due by final planning meeting.
- Once Tucson fields secured work on seeding process for home field for higher seed.
- Schedule pre-event meeting for staff and field marshall orientation

Commented [DY1]: Derek advised group.

Commented [DY2]: Group recommended that Derek will look into whether there is a 9v9 solution in Tucson so that seeding determining home field can be across all ages. Pat mentioned that Steve Hulland is retiring.

Commented [DY3]: Chris provided feedback that there should be an East Valley Check in. Derek will ask Dolores if that is an option. Derek asked if the latest appointment time last year of 7 PM is good enough? Group stated that is sufficient and later time is not needed.

Commented [DY4]: Derek has the job responsibility document. Group discussed 2 options: 1) Bond (gave \$200 as an example) is posted by teams entering and they must serve a volunteer field marshall shift to get bond back. IF no volunteer then bond will be used to hire staffing. 2)? Group discussed challenge of perception that Club A has field marshalls all over the site. Discussion about whether the State Cup volunteer could be field marshall for President's Cup and vice versa. Derek explained that while locations will be probably different, the challenge is getting people to work another time slot versus when their relative plays at a different location. More discussion needed. Take away: Derek do Bond Mock scenario scheduling.

Commented [DY5]: Long discussion so final recommendation is that Derek will send out an email to clubs that have teams in that age bracket to get feedback. Will send to teams and cc DOCs who will enter U19... Group agreement the play dates should be centered around the HS graduation dates instead of college graduation dates. Need to look at our members first before additional players.

Commented [DY6]: Derek will look at Tuesday-Thursday field options. AS OF 10/23 secured Reach 11 weekday fields. Can look at Copper Sky at weekday nights for U15-U18 or Striker Complex. Group agreed those are two quality locations.

Need to do best to make sure non attending teams have equal break between games.

Consider a checkbox in application to play weekdays.

Commented [DY7]: Not Discussed.

Commented [DY8]: Not discussed